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MEMORANDUM 
TO: Mayor Gabriel and Council Members 

FROM: Shellie Saner, City Clerk 

DATE: May 14, 2024 

SUBJECT: Ordinance 3416-2024 Requested Amendment 

This memo requests an amendment to fill in the blank within the Ordinance or Substitute 
Ordinance. 
 
The following amendment is respectfully requested. 
 
Motion 

 
 
Thank you for your consideration.  
 

I move to amend the 11th whereas clause by filling in the blank with the recommendation of 
the Beautification Committee. The 11th whereas clause to read: 
 
 

• “the Beautification Committee at their May 14, 2024 regular meeting recommended 
that the city Council enact this Ordinance; and” 
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MEMORANDUM 
TO: Mayor Gabriel and Council Members 

THROUGH: Shellie Saner, City Clerk 

FROM: Council on Aging 

DATE: May 10, 2024 

SUBJECT: Requested Amendment to Ordinance No. 3416-2024 

The Council on Aging (COA) during their May 9, 2024 by a vote of 5 Yes, and 3 No recommended 
an amendment to the ordinance. 

The COA recommended amendment is to Section 2 of the Ordinance, within the newly proposed 
Chapter 1.95 - Standing Advisory Commissions, Section 1.95.030 - Council on Aging 
Commission, paragraph (b)(1)(ii), to delete the last portion of the sentence “excluding Vintage 
Pointe-Independent Senior Housing”. 

If the City Council supports the recommendation of the COA, the following amendment is in order: 

Motion 

 
 
Thank you for your consideration.  
 

Amend Section 2 of the Ordinance, Chapter 1.95 - Standing Advisory Commissions, Section 
1.95.030, paragraph (b)(1)(ii) by deleting from the end of the sentence “excluding Vintage 
Pointe-Independent Senior Housing”. The amended sentence to read: 
 
Development and use of the Senior Center or other facilities owned or managed by the City 
for the provision of services for senior citizens [, EXCLUDING VINTAGE POINTE-INDEPENDENT 
SENIOR HOUSING]. 
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May 15, 2024 

 

Mayor Gabriel and Council Members 

210 Fidalgo Avenue 

Kenai, AK 99611 

 

Subject:  Kenai City Council Regular Meeting May 15, 2024 

Ordinance No. 3417-2024 

 

 

Mayor Gabriel, 

 

I am a long time Kenai resident at 1513 Toyon Way. I am supportive of ordinance number 3417-2024, the 

City’s purchase of Tract B, Kenai Bluff Stabilization Subdivision. 

 

I’m very appreciative of how responsive the City of Kenai has been regarding our neighborhood concerns 

about camping, fires, and habitat destruction near this piece of land. 

 

I am confident that as the City works to protect beach access, marine wetlands, the future of our sewer 

treatment plant, and bluff stabilization, the residents of Kenai will see good stewardship of this area. 

 

I ask that the City’s planning and management of this property includes careful consideration of impacts 

to adjacent, adjoining, and abutting properties.  

 

The City of Kenai has a long history of elected officials, employees, and volunteers working together to 

meet the challenges of change. The result is the great community we live in. Thank you! 

 

 

Mary Lee Kornelis 

1513 Toyon Way 

Kenai, AK 99611 

 

(907)283-7695 
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PENINSULA 

BASEBALL 
May 10, 2024 

Kenai City Council 
City Clerk's Office 
210 Fidalgo A venue 
Kenai, AK 99611 

RE: Funding request for the Peninsula Oilers 

To the honorable members of the Kenai City Council, 

On behalf of the Peninsula Oilers Board of Directors, we respectfully request funding 
considerations for the upcoming funding cycle. We would ask the Council to award a $5000 
grant or donation to help our organization with general operating expenses. 

The Peninsula Oilers are about to host their 50th season. We are committed to maintaining a 
quality baseball program that focuses on player development and the fan experience. We are 
honored to be a family friendly presence on the Peninsula. We make it a priority to give back to 
the community; we host little league camps, make the ballpark available to Kenai Legion Twins 
and other community functions, we partner with local high school sport teams to create 
fundraising opportunities for them, and we award scholarships to local graduates. 

Oiler Park is frequented by locals and draws tourists from throughout Alaska as well as out of 
state visitors, all contributing to the local tourist economy. Over the years we have made costly 
improvements to the ballpark. Last summer we were able to replace the decking on the 
grandstands. We have put in new foul line fencing, backstop net and scoreboard. We are 
immensely proud of our field. 

The Peninsula Oilers are run by a volunteer board of directors. We have been working diligently 
to raise funds but are facing a potential budget shortfall. Help from the Kenai City Council 
would aid our efforts. Thank you for considering the Peninsula Oilers. 

Respectfully Yours, 

Michael Tice 

N.B.C. National Champions 
1977 • 1993 • 1994 

Peninsula Oilers Baseball Club • P.O. Box 318, Kenai, Alaska 99611 • (907) 283-7133 • Fax (907) 283-3390 
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